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2025 Term 2

Monday 26 May
‘CAKE WALK’ student 
leader fundraiser

Monday 02 June 
Kings Birthday public 
holiday (school closed)

Friday 13 June 
Teacher Only Day 
(school closed)

Tuesday 17 June 
Matariki Celebration
(more details to come)

Thursday 19 June 
Cross Country Day 

Friday 20 June 
Matariki Public holiday 
(school closed)

Monday 23 June 
Teacher Only Day 
(school closed)

Friday 27 June 
Last day of Term 2

Principal’s Pen 2025 
Week 3 Term 2

 

          

Kia ora koutou,

Welcome to Term 2. As we move into the winter season please 
ensure all uniform items are named. If your child has misplaced a 
school polar fleece or jacket please check the lost property 
(located near Room 4) as there is already a significant amount of 
items there to be claimed. 

As you may have heard, the Ministry of Education is investing $100 
million into mathematics over the coming years. Our school has 
been part of a pilot to give a boost of support to students who need 
support to achieve at the expected level for a Year 8 student. We 
have 100 children involved in the pilot and on Tuesday 13th May One 
News came to check in with some of our staff and students about 
how this is progressing. Max, Hugo, Otto and Micah featured on that 
evening’s news item and we are very proud of how they spoke 
about their learning and enthusiasm for mathematics.

We say farewell to Suzy Reid, our long-standing Visual Art and 
Design teacher. Suzy began her time at CMS 30 years ago and she 
has taught thousands of students. Her passion for art and making it 
accessible to all students has been truly inspiring and we will miss 
her very much. 

Winter is almost upon us and with that comes our winter codes 
getting up and running. A lot of work goes into coaching and 
managing teams and we would like to say thank you to all those 
parents who step up and support the local clubs by doing these 
important roles. WIMS football and basketball events have taken 
place and our students were excellent ambassadors of our HERO 
values. Our WIMS boys football team placed first in the competition 
- congratulations!



Students are rounding up their performance tasks and learning through our first concept of 
‘Kaitiakitanga’ and it has been great to see their excitement when sharing their learning as I walk 
around the school. In Week 5 our concept moves to ‘Innovation’. Both teachers and students are really 
excited about beginning the Innovation concept, and it has proved to be a favourite over the past few 
years. Teams are explicitly planning to connect with the community and involve whānau in sharing 
celebrations towards the end of this concept. 

Student Leaders - our team are involved in the William Pike challenge and in organising a cake walk 
fundraiser. They will be participating in Waikato Young Leaders Day and a visit to Extreme Edge as 
part of their leadership learning this term. It has been great to see the Student Leaders developing in 
confidence as they host assemblies and help out around the school.

Watch out for some upcoming information about our Matariki celebration that will be held on Tuesday 
17th June. We will be having a hangi and tickets will be available through pre-order (this information 
will be in the communication coming out shortly). 

Ngā mihi nui,

Daryl Gibbs
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